
Volume 9,  Issue 3 March, 2007 Division 10, Mid Central Region 

Message From The 
Superintendent 

Bring n’ Brag 
February 2007 

- John  

(Continued on Page 3) 

We had four diverse and excellent en-
tries this month, with the theme being 
rolling stock. 

 First, Michael Tyra brought his nicely 
weathered C&NW reefer, then David 
Toles entered an amazingly detailed 
Blacksmith car.  Tom Krill shared his 
unique and well crafted Mexican Bal-
last Gondola, and Ed Graves brought 
his sharp looking L&N blue 50 foot 
boxcar.  David handily took first place, 
Michael and Tom shared second in a 
tie, and Ed came in third.  Again, there 
were no photo entries.  

 We will be having some changes and 
be doing a little experimenting in Bring 
n’ Brag over the next few months.  
There are so many neat things that can 
be done in our contests and show and 
tell events.  I feel things have been 
pretty stagnant the last couple of years 
and I take a large portion of the blame 

High to Low or Feb. PT 

Michael Tyra (T-2nd) 4 9 

Ed Graves (3rd) 3 8 

David Toles (1st) 5 5 

Tom Krill (T-2nd) 4 4 

Points are awarded for models according the 
following rules. Three points for a first place. 
Two points for second place and one point for 
third. One point is awarded for your first entry. 
A second point is given if that entry is “On 
Topic”.  

BRING N’ BRAG RULES 

MODELS 

Our February meeting was a real treat 
for me. I enjoyed Randy’s talk about 
how he invented and markets his clamp 
as well as his examples of their uses. 
But especially fun was to get to see 
Tom Brough’s layout. I am always 
impressed with his night scene. 

 Thanks to Randy and Tom for making 
February’s meeting so much fun. 

 Our March meeting will be on the 4th 
at 2:00 pm at the Beaumont Branch 
Library off of Harrodsburg road. Our 
scheduled clinician, Lou Jaquith, will 
not be able to be there because of re-
cent surgery. Mike Baskette is working 
on a replacement (it’s pretty hard to 
replace Lou but if anybody can do it 
Mike is the guy!) so will be a surprise. 

 Our layout tour in March will be at the 
home of Joe Holbrook. I have never 

been to Joe’s but from what all I have 
heard I am excited to finely get a 
chance to visit. I think all of you will 
be very satisfied with all that Joe has to 
show us. 

 I want to tell you about the 8th. Annual 
“L&N Days” celebration held in Berea, 
KY on June 2. The biggest part of the 
event will be in the completely re-
stored, historic 1917 L&N depot lo-
cated in “Old Town”. 

 There will be Model Train layouts, a 
memorabilia sale and show, commemo-
rative tickets stamped by Original De-
pot ticket validator, and special activi-
ties for kids. The hours are 9am to 5pm 
and admission is FREE! Call 1-800-
598-5263 for more information or to 
arrange for sales tables. Division 10 
will have its HO layout there so bring 
the wife and kids and enjoy the fun. 

 We just had a Division 10 board meet-
ing and discussed several issues impor-
tant to the success of the club. We will 
be having Officer elections in May so if 
you are interested in an office or know 
someone in the club who would want to 
be an officer please tell one of the cur-
rent board members listed on page 2. 

 Probably the most important item we 
discussed is how we have not been 
doing a good job of making sure that 
visitors and new members know of all 
the opportunities the club offers. We 
have made several changes to address 
this issue. One of the most important is 
recognizing visitors at the meetings. If 
you see a visitor say Hi and make sure 
he gets one of our new visitor informa-
tion packets that will be available at 
meetings and the Mall. 

 There will be a few more positive 
changes and I will discuss them in fu-
ture newsletters and at the meetings. 

 I hope to see you all on March 4th. 

In Memoriam 
David Greer 

It is with deep sadness that we must 
announce the passing of David Greer 
after a long and courageous battle 
with leukemia. He has been such a 
vital part of Division 10 with all he 
has done with the Achievement Pro-
gram, his leadership, and most of all a 
great friend.  

A wonderful and touching eulogy was 
written for David by his long time 
friend Reg Morris.  Mr. Morris is a 
former president of Lexington Habitat 
for Humanity, of which David was 
very active.  Space does not allow us 
to print it here, but it will be available 
at the next meeting. 

We convey our most heartfelt condo-
lences and prayers to his family.    
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The Lantern is a monthly publication of 
Division 10, Mid Central Region, National 
Model Railroad Association. Opinions 
expressed herein are those of the authors and 
do not necessarily reflect those of Division 
10, the Mid Central Region, the NMRA, or 
anyone else.  

 
Mid-Central Region Officers  

 President: 
Howard Smith, MMR 
3255 Big Run South Road 
Grove City, OH 43123 
614-871-0500 
howardsmithmmr@aol.com 

Vice President: 
Brian Petroziello 
6341 Silverbell Ct  
Clayton, OH 45315  
937-837-7533  
bpetroz@aol.com  

Secretary: 
Ivan Baugh  
9910 Shelbyville Road  
Louisville, KY 40223  
502-245-9816  
iwbaugh@insightbb.com 

Treasurer: 
Judy Logan 
6322 Mid Pines Ct. 
Grove City, OH 43123 
614-870-1433 
logandj@earthlink.net 

 

Superintendent: 
John Gorman 
143 Chenault Road 
Lexington, KY 40502 
859-269-3573 
jgorman@lex.ky.us 

Asst. Superintendent: 
Mike Baskette 
922 Mason Headley Road 
Lexington, KY  40504 
859-278-8150 
Ostfront_mike@ 
windstream.net 

Secretary: 
Ron Kercheval 
135 Idle Hour Drive 
Lexington, KY 40502 
859-269-8185 
mrkerch@windstream.net 

Treasurer: 
Bill Robbins 
4704 Sunny Point 
Lexington, KY 40515 
859-271-8839 
bandbbears2@ 
windstream.net 

Board of Directors: 
Wendell Greer, MMR 
212 Southpoint Drive 
Lexington, KY 40515 
859-272-8731 
dewvalley@ 
windstream.net 

Board of Directors: 
Pete Birdsong, MMR 
2308 The Woods Lane 
Lexington, KY 40502 
859 268 1462 
rrpete@insightbb.com 
 

Board of Directors: 
Edward Butcher 
P.O. Box 22681 
Lexington, KY 40503 
859-333-1416 
ebutcher2@netzero.net 

Board of Directors: 
Tony Lucio 
212 Wildwood Place- 
Unit A 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
502-223-8599 
goingincirclez@msn.com 

Board of Directors: 
Lou Jaquith 
352 Greenbriar Road 
Lexington, KY  40503 
859-266-3215 
bjaquith@aol.com 

 

Division 10 Officers and Board 

Many thanks to our Patrons and Sus-
taining Members listed in the next col-
umn. (Sustaining Members contribute 
$10.00 per year, and Patrons $20 or 
more.) We encourage all members to 
help support The Lantern and our web-
site. Division 10 receives NO monetary 
support from the NMRA. Division 10 
is recognized by the US government as 
a 501c3 corporation and your donations 
may be tax deductible. 

To the right of each contributor’s name 
is the date of  his or her latest contribu-
tion.  Whenever one makes a contribu-
tion, his or her date will be updated and 
for new contributors, their name will be 
added: 

In Recognition...In Recognition...In Recognition... 

Ed Scheiner  2/05/2006 
Ed Graves  2/07/2006 
Orville Boes  3/04/2006 
Mike Armstrong 9/16/2099  
Stew Winstandley 4/04/2006 
David Greer  4/04/2006 
Wendell Greer  4/04/2006 
Ed Fuller  5/09/2006 
Bob Lawson             5/26/2006 
Ron Saylor  6/06/2006 
John Gorman  7/25/2006 
Michael Tyra  8/16/2006 
Phil Lester  8/22/2006 
Alan Brock  8/30/2006 
David Toles  10/1/2006 
Tom Miller  10/1/2006 
Tom Krill  10/1/2006 
Lou Jaquith  10/21/2006 
Ken Fortney  11/06/2006 
David Battin  11/06/2006 
 
 

MCR Division 10 wishes to thank 

Turfland Mall 
for the use of the space to display 

 and run our N Trak Layout 
And have our Train Show! 

3073 Breckinridge Lane 
McMahan Plaza 

Louisville, KY  40220 
(502) 459-5849 

ScaleScaleScale   
ReproductionsReproductionsReproductions   
Hobby Shop  

Achievement 
Program 

Open 

Advertising  Open 

Community  
Activities 

Open  

Company Store Tony Lucio 

Contests Ron Kercheval 

Conventions  
& Shows 

Open 

Editor Ron Kercheval 

Estate  
Liquidations 

Open 

Member Aid Wendell Greer 

Membership Wendell Greer 

Photographer Pete Birdsong 

Programs Mike Baskette 

Webmaster Pete Birdsong 

HO Project 
Layout 

Robin Grider 

Election Chair. Pete Birdsong 

Committee Chairs 
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- Ron  

We can help. Rent a CMX Track Cleaning Car in  

N or HO scale for only $1.00 per day,  or $5.00 per week. 

See details on the car at : 

http://tonystrains.com/technews/clean_machine.htm 

See Pete to arrange for rental Tuesday nights at Turfland Mall,  

or call at (859) 268-1462, or e-mail at   

rrpete@insightbb.com 

Give your track the white glove test. These heavy-duty brass  

cars cost almost $120 each, use a non-snagging, spring-loaded  

pad which can be run dry or with alcohol or lacquer thinner solvent,  

and do a great job. 

Dirty Track? 

Division 10 will be holding elections soon for the offices of Superintendent, Assistant Superintendent, Sec-
retary and Treasurer, and also appointing chairs for the various committees (listed elsewhere in the newslet-
ter). If you would like to volunteer for any office or committee, please me know by mid-March. You can 
contact me by phone at 859 268 1462 or e-mail at rrpete@insightbb.com. 

ELECTIONS! 

- Ron  

for that.  Since we will be having just 
two more Bring n’ Brags (April and 
May) before our three month summer 
hiatus, we will be breaking up the mo-
notony a little in the interim. 

After next Sunday, our three month 
sequence of categories will be complete 
and certificates will be awarded during 
the April meeting.  

Our subject for April will be “Favorite 
Trains”.  We will be taking a short 
break from cumulative scorekeeping 
and have a little fun.  You can bring 
two GEVO’s with sixty bathtub gondo-
las, a ten wheeler pulling a combine, or 
anyrhing in between!  Just so long as 
it’s a train. 

See you then! 

Bring n’ Brag, 
Cont’d. 

(Continued from page 1) 

Editor’s Note  Division 9 (West Virginia, mainly in Charleston) is active again, and 
has a new website ( http://www.coaldivision.org/index.html ). There's 
a link to it on ours. Their super is Lin Young.  

I visited their site a this morning and they have a lot going on.  Since 
many of us are C&O, B&O, and N&W fans, we owe a huge thanks to 
all involved in Division 9 to get things up and running! 

Welcome Back Division 9! 

This is my last issue as Editor of the 
Lantern.  Tony Lucio will be taking 
over as Editor next month.  This has 
been a good learning experience for me 
(Heaven knows, I have a lot more to 
learn still yet!)  I want to thank all of 
you for your support and patience over 
the last couple of  years. 

Let’s give Tony all our support and a 
BIG hand as he takes over my duties! The South Wind 

MCR Regional Convention 
Louisville, KY 

April 12-15, 2007 

- Don’t Forget...  
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Next Meeting: 
 

Sunday, March 4 
2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

Beaumont Branch Library 
Lexington, KY 

 
Program: 

To be Announced at Meeting 
 

Tour: 
Joe Holbrook 

  
Bring & Brag: 

Structures (All Types) 
 
 

The Lantern 

AROUND THE BEND 
MON. DAY EVENT PLACE/TIME PROGRAM TOUR CONTEST 

MAR. 4 
MCR 

DIV 10 
Beaumont Branch Library 

Surprise 
(To be announced at meeting) 

Joe Holbrook 
Structures 
(All Types) 

Mar. 17-18 
Train 
Show Greenbo Lake State Resort Park  Tri-State Model Railroad Show N/A N/A 

Mar.  17 
MCR 
Div 8 

Highland Post American Legion 
2919 Bardstown Rd. 

Louisville, KY 

Train Show and Sale 
10:00am - 3:00 pm 

N/A N/A 

APR. 1 
MCR 

DIV 10 
TBA 

Building Diorama Modules 
by Bob Lawson 

TBA Favorite Trains 

Apr.  12-15 MCR 
Clarion Hotel & Convention Ctr. 

Louisville, KY 

“The South Wind” 
MCR Regional Convention 

(See Address at Right) 

South Wind’07 
P.O. Box 99041 

Louisville, KY  40269- 
0041 

Several! 

Mar. 10 
MCR 
Div. 7 

Lakota West High School 
West Chester (Cincy), OH 

Spring Model Railroad Flea Market 
10:00 am - 4:00 pm 

N/A N/A 

MAY 6 
MCR 

DIV 10 
TBA 

Finishing the City Classics  
Company House, by Sam Swanson 

TBA TBA 

JUNE TBA 
MCR 

DIV 10 
Woodstock (Eubank), KY Ray & Renee Grosser Road Trip 

Soo Line 
Layouts! 

N/A 


